
PEBBLECREEK QUILTERS 
General Meeting, May 10, 2021 

 
 

Attendance:  23 participants 
 

President: Ronda called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. 

 
Creative Arts Center Summer Hours:  Monday – Friday 9 am – 3 pm.  Saturday 9 am to 

noon.   
 

The stored chairs have been removed from the window area in the room thanks to the 
persistence of Cheryl Neel.   

   
 

Vice President:  Ronda reported on behalf of Marka: Holiday luncheon is scheduled for 
Monday, December 13.   Spring luncheon schedule in April 2022. 

 
Secretary: Linda reported on behalf of Carol: 10 notes were sent out in April.   

 
Treasurer:  George reported $400 in education expenses, $5500 in checking, $9700 in 

longarm savings account.  Refunded bobbin winder for longarm. Donation from Cheryl 

McGovern’s.  
 

Publicity: Linda reported next month will include an interview with Ronda for a future 
article about what it was like to run the Quilt Club during the pandemic and a summary 

of community service. 
 

Community Service Report:  8 quilts Hospital of Valley, 7 Southwest Advocacy, 8 Figit 
mats and an afghan for Hospice.   

 
May 15 is the next sew day to make Kid’s Quilts.  Since the room now closes at noon, 

participants might have to bring them home to complete them.  The Saturday 
community sewing event is full. We will be making a new pattern of quilts for kids. 

Instructions from Jan Ochterbeck will be available to all.  
 

 

Programs:   
 

May 22-23 is the Global Quilt Connection.  Nine teachers each day.  Ronda will send out 
instructions and the time schedule of the classes that will be held.  Each class is 15 

minutes.  Recommended that you sign on at beginning of the time and then you are 
assured to have a place.   

 
May 27, 12-3pm, Helen Phillips will teach a binding class.   

 
Long Arm:  Roberta reported that Ron Paul was here, working for 3.5 hours.  He was 

not able to fix the Vertical and Horizontal hold.  It would require being taking into 
service. Other than that, all is working.  George reported the bobbin winder belt is 



missing. Whoever used it prior to Sat, please let Roberta know. If you need to wind a 
bobbin, use the side winder. 

 
 

New Business:   
 

Nominating Committee:  Ronda would like to set up a committee of several members 
to start investigating to determine who might be interested and well-suited to fill open 

board positions as they come available. If interested, please let Ronda Know. 
 

Treasury Audit: A volunteer is needed to audit the books, if interested, please advise 
Ronda 

 
Veteran’s Appreciation Day:  Goal is 25.  We currently have 12.  If you have a quilt 

or are interested in working on one, please advise Cynthia.  Guest speaker is Jack 

Gregory.  The data is Nov 11, 2021. 
 

2021 Challenge: Kathleen sent a email on information. The colors do not have to be 
solid. 

 
Meeting Adjournment: Christine Booth moved and George Wagner seconded the 

motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25  pm.    
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Rowe 

 
 

 


